

Dear Customer,

Re: Repatriation of the NMDA antibody assay

We are pleased to inform you that the procedure of NMDA antibody testing will be done in house as of Monday 7th March 2022.

As you know, NMDA antibody assay was a referred test performed at the Oxford University Hospital, Neuroimmunology Service.

We will be using the same IIF transfected cell methodology used in the Oxford Neuroimmunology Service. Direct method comparison has shown excellent agreement between the in-house results and the results obtained in the Oxford Neuroimmunology Services.

There will be no changes in reference ranges or requesting procedure on your test ordering systems.

We hope that this change will improve the turnaround times and patient care.

If you have any questions relating to this change, please do not hesitate to contact us on the details below.

Kind regards

Dr Sanja Ugrinovic

Com Josh

Consultant Clinical Scientist and Scientific Lead, Immunology
1st Floor Bessemer Wing | Viapath, King's College Hospital London | SE5 9RS
020 3299 9000 (ext 38751)
020 3299 1553 (fax)

sanja.ugrinovic@nhs.net